FROM 	Rob Blakemore,	


145 Holbrook St.,	


INVERMAY, Tas 7248





9th December, 1998





TO Liz Visher, Manager Participatory Program,


ABRS,


GPO BOX 636


CANBERRA ACT 2601





Re: ABRS 1999 RESEARCH GRANT AWARD for Tasmanian Earthworm Project.








Dear Liz,





	Further to our telephone conversation today and to clarify the situation this, to my knowledge, is the current state of affairs.





	I am profoundly grateful for the offer of ABRS support for this project as I am keen for the results of the taxonomic studies undertaken by me to be disseminated in DELTA format.  I do wish to accept the offer, although I require that Dr Tim Kingston be removed as Joint Investigator and that the management of the funds be relocated from the Queen Victoria Museum.  The reasons for these two requests are, firstly that I had no inkling nor intention that Dr Kingston should have included himself on my application.  Secondly, there have been some discrepancies relating to project funds at the museum in the past (confirmed in a letter to me from the director dated 25/11/98), and, as I have now completed my studies on the material in the collection at the museum, I no longer need to reside in Tasmania and can return to my home in Canberra.  The project is now mostly computer based and thus is site independent. 





Pertinent points are: 





1/.  The current application resembles my four previous ABRS applications, submitted in 1994, 1995, 1996 and 1997 that, however, were unsuccessful.  





2/.  The current application was prepared by me and passed on to Dr Tim Kingston so that it could be signed by the director of the Queen Victoria Museum in my absence (I had secured a short contract at the Australian Museum and was in NSW and Canberra from 20/5/1998- 20/7/1998, a period overlapping the ABRS deadline).  If you wish I can provide you with my original application.  





3/.  I did not authorize nor would I sanctioned inclusion of Dr Kingston as Joint Investigator - I was not aware that he had put his name on my application until I spoke to you last week.  As I have now obtained a copy of the submitted application, I can confirm that it is based entirely on my original.





5/. In a meeting yesterday afternoon with Mr Chris Tassell, the director of the museum, and Dr Brian Smith a research fellow, it was agreed that the museum would support this project but would transfer administration to another institution.  As Dr Kingston is leaving the museum in the New Year, Dr Smith kindly agreed to collaborate with me on any matters relating to the museum’s collection.  





6/. I have spoken to Dr Ebbe Nielsen and Dr Rob Floyd at CSIRO Division of Entomology, both were willing in principal, to accept management of the project subject to provision of details and negotiation of dates and rates.  Today Dr Floyd said that my Visiting Scientist status at the Division could be easily re-established.  





7/.  Tomorrow (Thursday 10th December), I will endeavour to obtain your OFFER OF GRANT FORM and a letter of release from Chris Tassell.  I will overnight-bag them to Rob Floyd and, hopefully, these will be sent on to you before Monday 14th.





Thank you again for your support and understanding.





Yours faithfully, 





Rob Blakemore
